

## St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Wednesday 16th July

Dear Parents/Carers

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

As the year comes to an end and I reflect on this academic year I am amazed by how quickly it has gone. It has been another very successful year at school and there are a number of people who deserve public thanks for our continued success.

To the staff who have again been magnificent. They work so hard to ensure that the experiences for the children are of the highest standard, within and beyond the curriculum; their effort is so very much appreciated. To the governors, families and friends who always give so much positive support in all we do, particularly recently at the school BBQ, thank you very much. Finally to all the children who embrace school so positively and really are a joy to teach. Our Year 6 leave us on Friday and move to 8 different high schools. They are a real credit to their families and school and leave with excellent academic achievements but that is only a very small part of their story. They are polite, well behaved, happy young men and women. They have brought much to school with their enthusiasm and zest for life, seen just last week in a brilliant end of term show, but most of all they are genuinely kind and thoughtful; I am so proud of them and I wish them much luck and happiness in the future.

It is also with mixed emotions that we say goodbye to our friend and colleague Mr Doherty. Although desperately sorry to see him leave we are delighted for his promotion. A teacher and person of his calibre will be greatly missed, not just in school but at all the events we are involved in; he was a constant presence. Good luck and thank you Mark.

## A few practical notes:

At the end of term we have noticed a decline in school uniform and PE kit. Black shoes must be worn at all times except for play when trainers are permitted and only polo shirts with the school logo can be worn in the summer months. During other seasons, shirts, ties, jumpers or cardigans must be worn. PE kits should be kept in school for each half term and should consist of white T shirt, black/navy shorts and pumps or trainers. Thank you.

As stated last week the price of school dinners will increase significantly. Therefore school dinners next term will be £81.70 or £10.75 per week if you prefer. Dinners for all children in Reception, Year 1 and 2 will be free. If you have not already please return the slip to school as soon as possible.

School closes on Friday and re opens on Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> September at 8.55am. I hope you all enjoy a peaceful and relaxing summer and I look forward to seeing you all after the holidays.

Thank you all so very much for your support this year, it really is much appreciated.

Yours sincerely M Mountcastle		
		ž
Name of Child:	Class:	-
My child will be having a school di	nner from September 2014.	







## Classes and Staff 2013/14

Mrs Elsey/Mrs Karran Nursery Miss Moran Reception 1 Mrs Breen Reception 2 Miss Bourke Year 1 Mrs Smith Year 1/2 Mrs Danby Year 2 Mrs Jackson Year 3 Mr Smith (Assistant Headteacher) Year 3/4 Mr Broomhead Year 4 Mrs Atherton Year 5 Mrs Evans Year 6

Mrs Doherty will continue to lead the Early Years, providing cover as support for the staff alongside her duties as Assistant Headteacher and SENCO.

Mrs Marshall will continue to provide cover throughout to release teachers and cover classes.

Separate letters have been sent to parents in Nursery, Reception and Year 1 regarding classes next year.